
 

         12th January 2018 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Spring Term Update 

 

Firstly, may I wish you all a Happy New Year and I hope you enjoyed a productive and restful 

Festive Season. 

 

The governors, senior leaders and staff are all working hard to constantly improve the 

educational experience for the children and pupils in both schools so that they enjoy 

excellent teaching and wonderful learning opportunities. 

 

To this end we are busy working on a range of exciting projects within the schools and 

working in partnership and collaboration with other schools and organisations to enhance 

the curriculum and to raise standards.  We are also ‘outward looking’ in our approach to 

school improvement with staff and governors benefitting from teamwork and cooperation 

with a range of other Plymouth schools and national learning networks.  

 

Action plans in both schools are primarily focussed on improving learning outcomes for all 

pupils in English and Maths.  However, there are also a range of initiatives to promote 

positive learning behaviours, mental and physical wellbeing as well as creativity, enjoyment 

and equipping children with skills for lifelong independent learning. 

 

The New Year promises to be an exciting time for all involved with the two schools as the 

federated governing body continues to be fully committed to improving the quality of 

education for all and to work in partnership with staff, parents and children. 

 

Kindest regards, 

David Bowles 

Chair of Governors 


